On January 21, 2007, Debra Robinson asked the following question regarding item AC5- Interagency Agreement Between the Florida Department of Children and Families and PBCSD

REQUEST:
Are there any provisions to prevent false reports of child abuse?

RESPONSE:
Pursuant to section 39.201, Florida Statutes, any person who knows, or has reasonable cause to suspect, that a child is abused, abandoned, or neglected shall report such knowledge or suspicion to DCF.  Any person who is required to report, but knowingly fails to do so (or who knowingly or willfully prevents someone else from reporting) is guilty of a misdemeanor of the first degree.  So, there is an affirmative duty to report. 

There are statutory procedures in place to discourage false reports.  Indeed, once the report is made, DCF will investigate it.  DCF has procedures to determine if the report is false.  If DCF determines that the report is false, DCF shall refer the report to the local law enforcement agency.  If the local law enforcement agency finds sufficient evidence for criminal prosecution for filing a false report, the law enforcement agency must refer the matter to the state attorney.  Additionally, DCF may impose an administrative fine, not to exceed $10,000.00, for each violation.  Third, the false reporter may be liable for civil damages, including attorney’s fees and costs.  Accordingly, there are three possible penalties for making a false report:  1) criminal prosecution, 2) administrative fine, and 3) civil liability.  
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